
The following is a compilation of several emails sent between Relief Ministries 

and a homeowner who was not home due to a pending surgery.  We were able to 

help him with his home. 

 

Dear Kurt and Mary Jo: 

Thank you so much for offering to help with the trees fallen at my house. I give my permission 

and consent to your doing whatever you deem necessary to remove the trees and patch or cover 

the roof. I release you from any liability related to this undertaking. I expect that I will remain in 

Greensboro due to health issues but you can contact me at (336) 852-3029 my parents' home or 

(336) 681-2476 their cell phone. God bless you and thank you so much. 

Ed Blackwell 

 

We did the work at your home today. You had one double trunked tree that came down in 

the yard, on your back patio roof and a little on your back room roof. The back room only 

has damage in the soffit area so no water leakage inside. It mostly looks like some of the 

damage is old rot? The back patio roof is smashed in. 

Another tree went through the back corner of your second story and did a lot of roof 

damage. We were able to remove that as well and put a tarp over the opening. You'll need 

to get this repaired as soon as possible as the tarp is only temporary. 

We cut up the trees and moved the limbs to the curb out back on Gum Branch Road. 

There is also some damage to the air conditioner unit outside, but it looks like it is just 

cosmetic, but I'm no A/C guy. 

I hope your surgery goes well. Some of your neighbors were asking about you. 

I've attached some pictures for you to see. 

 

Jesus Bless You, 

Curt and Mary Jo Hencye 

 

Wow - thank you so much! I have my surgery tomorrow and hope that by next week I will be 

well enough to return to Jacksonville - the adjuster has been there but I still have not been well 

enough to come down. I know from what Linda and Joey tell me that it was an awful lot of work 

with so much undergrowth around the trees. I hope to hear from the insurer next week as well. 

You were a lifesaver!  
 

We just do what Jesus tells us, all thanks to Him! We will be praying for you. 

 

Jesus Bless You, 

Curt and Mary Jo Hencye 

 

 

 


